AVHOA 2012 Annual Meeting Minutes
           October 30, 2012
Facilitator:  Shane VanOosten    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Bryan McGaha
Call to Order  (Shane)  at 7:35 pm
12 Households in attendance:  Hill, Metzger, Buie, Harshman, Goad, Horn, Reed, Bell, Gardner, McGaha, VanOosten and Chilcote
Motion by Ray Harshman to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  2nd by J.P. Buie.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

President:  Shane VanOosten gave a summary of the events and issues of the past year including that there has been no additional dirt work conducted on Hilltop Plaza.  He also gave updates on Mercy Health Center progress, which included approval of a final plan.  Mercy is supposed to open June 2013 and the center will devote most of the area to wellness and rehab.  He briefly discussed  that the Covenants Amendments still have not passed.   

Vice President:  Kevin Wilson was not in attendance.  Shane gave brief updates on landscaping activity by Raul Esparza.  Everyone seems pleased with his work in the neighborhood.
Secretary:  Bryan McGaha gave updates on the website and web traffic stats, directory information, and neighborhood correspondence.  
Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.  Dues were discussed and everyone voted to keep them the same as last year, which is $200.00.  Out of 90 homes, 37 homes paid their dues late.  Ute said multiple reminders were being sent out.  Ute announced we had $8794.56 in the bank.  She discussed costs of multiple items highlighting sprinkler maintenance at $585.00 and a water main break, which cost us $600.00 to repair.  Raul Esparza is being paid $483.33 per month.  Utilities were the largest expense at $3,200.00.  Budget for next year was voted on to stay the same as this year.  Motion passed unanimously.
Social Committee (chairman needed)  

· Ice Cream Social - Event was held in September.  We had a much greater turnout this year vs. having it in July last year.
· Progressive Dinner - Not enough interest to hold this year.
· Christmas Dinner -  Search for volunteer.
· Pam Bell agreed to contact the firefighters to judge this year’s Holiday Lighting Contest.
· Bryan discussed the annual garage sale event.  Several suggested we coordinate with Fox Lake next year.

Community Outreach Committee 

· Pam Bell will coordinate for the firefighter’s visit at her home in early December to judge our holiday lighting contest.
Neighborhood Watch Committee – Ray Harshman said he's been on this committee for 4 years.  Other attendees were encouraged to report suspicious activities to one of the board members.  
Committees Needing a Chairman:

· Social Committees - Bryan volunteered to lead any Social events.  Still searching for other volunteers.
Old Business:
Mercy Health Center – Shane reports that Mercy is making progress.
Hilltop Plaza – No further updates.     
Covenant Amendments – No progress.
Raul Landscaping Contract – Raul continues to do good work for the HOA.
Election of New Officers:
  There were no new nominations at the meeting.  Members of the Board:  Shane VanOosten (President), Kevin Wilson (Vice President), Bryan McGaha (Secretary) and Ute Chilcote (Treasurer) will continue in their current positions until other residents can be solicited to serve in these positions.
Adjournment at 8:45 pm

